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Chairman’s Remarks – Coun.Mrs.Northwood





As we meet here this evening not only has another year gone by since our last Parish Assembly, but next month will see the County and Parish Council elections, which means that for many of your Councillors here we will have completed another four years of service to the community.  My own grandfather had once been Chairman of the Parish Council, and so for over one hundred years everyone who has been a Councillor, has in their own way, continued to work in all the changing times, to do the best they can for our village.  





This meeting tonight gives us a chance to look back on the year just gone, but I am not going to report on works that have taken place over the last year, but will leave that to the Chairmen of the various sub-Committees.  I would however mention a couple of items which may not come up elsewhere.





Back in August 2018 following David Palethorpe’s resignation  we co-opted  Nick Courtier onto the Parish Council.  We would like to thank David for all he did whilst a Parish Councillor, and are very pleased indeed to have welcomed Nick.  





Also since the summer the Devon Air Ambulance helicopter night landing site at the recreation field  has become up and running.  We would like to give thanks to those who helped the Parish Council with some additional funds, to include monies received from the Ipplepen Community Fund, District Councillor Alistair Dewhirst’s fund, and also funding from the Devon Air Ambulance themselves.





The Neighbourhood Plan team has continued to work so hard to move this project forward, and Coun. Steve Rattlidge must be thanked for all his input into this.  We are so grateful to our villagers who have come forward to help develop this plan, and thank all parishioners who have recently completed the housing need survey, which was the next step in assisting the plan.  The Neighbourhood Plan team hope to be able to have a display at the annual Cottage Garden Society Show in July so you can all see up-to-date progress on the plan – a very important plan to protect the future of our Parish.





I would like to give thanks to Cat for all her work over the last year.  We welcomed her as our new Clerk in January 2018 and I am sure all Councillors join me in saying a big “well done”, as she has learnt and carried out her duties brilliantly.   


      


My term of being Chairman of the Council is now coming to an end.  It is a position which I have been very proud to hold again, but could not have done it without the support of my Vice-Chairman Roger Carnell, and all my fellow Councillors.  I always say there is no “I” in team, and would like to thank each and every one of you for all what you have done throughout my term.  T.E.A.M. spells out Together – Everyone - Achieves  - More, and I feel that together we have been a great team.  It just remains for me to wish the next Chairman, who takes over the position next month, every success in the role. 

















Financial Report – Responsible Financial Officer





The balance at the end of the Financial Year 2018/2019 stands at £31,330 in the working account and £40,834 in the reserve account making a total of £72,164. Funds have now accumulated in our reserve account to enable us to cover major projects which will be undertaken during this new Financial Year.





Summary of Financial Statement year end 31 March, 2018


	


	Income & Expenditure			        £


	Annual Precept				  	   66,820


	Other Receipts					   13,956


	Total Income					   80,776				Expenditure					   65,650		


	Deficit for the Year			              £15,126 			


	


	Balance Sheet as at 31st March, 2019


	Fixed & Long Term Assets			£343,387





	Current Assets


	Bank & Cash Balances				£  72,164


	Other Assets					£    3,300


	Total Current Assets				£  75,464





	Current & Long Term Liabilities


	Moor Road Loan	£      6,328


	Other Liabilities		£      4,215


	P3 Fund		£      2,255		    12,798





	General Fund					£  62,666
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WHO TO CONTACT





Parish Clerk:				Miss Cat Freston


Tel:                      			01803-813250


Email:	 � HYPERLINK "mailto:ipplepencouncil@btopenworld.com" ��ipplepencouncil@btopenworld.com�


	� HYPERLINK "http://www.ipplepenparishcouncil.gov.uk" ��www.ipplepenparishcouncil.gov.uk�





Parish Council Chairman:    	Coun.Roger Carnell


Tel:					01803-812404


Vice-Chairman/ Chair Finance /	Coun. Mrs.Fay Olding


Highways	                             	


Tel:					01803-812698


Finance/Plans Chairman:		Coun.Farrow


Tel:					01803-812649


Finance/Highways Chairman:	Coun.Smith


Tel:					01803-812653


Amenities Chairman/Plans		Coun.Nick.Courtier


Tel:					07973 121152





Other Councillors:


Highways & Plans			Coun.Mrs.Mandy Hutchings


Tel:					01803-812416


Amenities/Finance			Coun.Mrs.Shirley Northwood


Tel:					01803 813980


Highways/NHP			Coun.Steve.Rattlidge


Tel:					01803 813391


Amenities				Coun.Dave.Palethorpe


Tel:					01803 901750





One Vacancy





District & County Cllr.		Coun.Alistair Dewhirst


Tel:					01803-812958




















